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Council of Catholic Women Board Meeting 
March 31, 2022 1:30 p.m. 
Parish Meeting Room 
 
Members Present: Janet Boeckman, Sister Lucy Clynes, Alex Groppe, Louise 
Donahue, Mimi Fait, Denise Meissner, Leah Tahiry,   
 
Members Excused: Mary Lou Biller, Eileen Butler, Linda Earp, Carole Bayer, Nancy 
Moore and Patti Peaks.,  
 
Minutes: of the February meeting were approved. 
 
Reflection: Sister Lucy informed us about the history of her religious order, the 
Daughters of Wisdom. 
  
New Business 
 
• New officers – Janet will serve as President and Nancy as Vice President upon 

approval by Monsignor Brennan 
• Board Composition: members who will serve on the Board were discussed. 

a. Mimi will be available to help with but will not participate on the Board 
this year. 

b. Leah and Louise will remain as members at large. 
c. Discussion was held regarding other potential Board members. 

 
• First Communion and Confirmation Retreats 

• Bagels and fruit will be served for First Communion parents and children 
on the April 2 following the 8:30 Mass  

• There will be 75 each of children and adults. 
• April 9 Confirmation Retreat will begin at 10 am with 85 teens.  We will 

serve breakfast of donuts, fruit and water with lemonade and pizza for 
lunch.  

• Table decorations were discussed for both events. 
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• Bingo on April 7. We have currently 37 reservations with 8 families from Palmer 
Academy 

a. We will set up on the 12th at 5 p.m. 
b. The usual format will be followed for snacks, prizes and 50/50. 

 
• Donations – from recent events will be given to: 

a. $1,000.00 to Ukraine through Catholic Relief Services 
b. The balance of the funds will be placed in our bank account for future 

expenses. 
 

• May 12 dinner will be held at the Cultural Center catered by Mangroves. 
a. Leah has an idea of a possible speaker and will contact them. 
b. Members will be asked to pay for their dinner based on the cost of the 

dinner 
 

• Oct 9 is the 50th celebration of the Parish. Monsignor would like us to help as we 
did for the dedication. 
 

• The financial statement from Patti was reviewed. 
 

 
Old Business 
 

• Fashion Show February 19, 2022, was our largest fund raiser and was very 
well received. 

• $200 was donated to the Hugs for the Homeless. 
 

 
 
NEXT MEETING: April 21 at 1 p.m. in Board room 


